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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

www.eaglebendnorth.com
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

THURSDAY MARCH 6, 2008

JES MANAGEMENT, INC. CONFERENCE ROOM 10:00 AM

I. Call to order and establish a quorum – the meeting was called to order at 10:05 AM.  Board members present were Vice-President, Patti Rice; Secretary/Treasurer, Vince Taylor; Tim Ryan and Barb Henry. Board members participating via conference call were John Horning and Myron Achenbach.  Architectural Committee chair, Carl Henry was in attendance.  Also present were business managers Jessica Glazier and Jennifer Anderson from JES Management, Inc.  Guests present were Tom Ask from the golf course and homeowners Mr. and Mrs. Kidd.
II. Approval of minutes of November 7, 2007 Board meeting – upon motion and second the Board unanimously approved the minutes.
III. Guest Tom Ask – Tom provided the Board with a status report on the fence and golf course activities.  The golf course has installed a test section of the fence.  The Board resolved that they are in agreement with the golf course moving ahead with the installation and they are happy with the fence.  It was pointed out that the fence may be less expensive than initially thought because some of the cable is being donated.  Tom addressed the Board regarding the irrigation of the common areas.  The Association landscaper for the upcoming year will meet with Tom to review all of the zones and to set the timers in such a manner that they will operate in cooperation with the golf course.
IV. Treasurer’s Report – Jessica reviewed the financial reports with the Board.  The Board resolved to renew the CD that will mature on March 13th for a one year term at 3.65%.  
i. Review delinquencies – there are four homeowners who have not paid their dues.  All were sent an initial statement on December 1st a late payment reminder notice on January 1st and a certified mailing on February 1st notifying them that a lien would be filed if dues were not paid by March 1st.  Three of the four signed for the certified notice.  Upon motion and second the Board unanimously resolved to call the one homeowner who did not sign for the certified notice to ensure they received notice and give them 48 hours notice to pay or have a lien filed and to immediately file liens against the three owners who did sign for the certified notice.  There is one homeowner who was delinquent with dues in 2007 and a lien was filed.  The owner has since paid dues but addressed the Board refusing to pay his late fees, interest and attorneys fees.  The Board resolved that the late fees, interest and attorneys fees will not be removed from his account and the lien will not be removed until the account is brought current.  One lien has already been filed on a unit that is scheduled to be deeded back to the bank this week.
V. Architectural Review Committee Report – Carl Henry

i. Mr. and Mrs. Kidd appearance – The Kidd’s have purchased one side of the duplex at 141/143 Coulter Loop.  The Kidd’s have several items that remain unfinished and/or do not meet code regarding the construction completion of their home.  The Kidd’s would like to work through the Association and Architectural Committee to reach a resolution with these items.

ii. 141/143 Coulter Loop – the townhouse has exceeded the twelve month construction period.  The committee has been working with the owner/contractor for several months regarding numerous items that need to be addressed and brought to code before the committee will sign the final inspection form and refund the $2,500.00 construction deposit.  One side of the duplex has been sold to the Kidd’s and the other side remains in possession of the owner/contractor.  It has been brought to our attention that the unsold side is to be deeded back to the bank; because of this, President Jim Sewell and the management office have been in close communication with the realtor for the Kidd’s and the realtor who has listed the unsold side as well as the bank and title company and association legal counsel.  The Board discussed the need to have the repairs and deficiencies addressed.  Upon motion and second the Board unanimously resolved to contribute $1000.00 of the $2,500.00 construction deposit to the Kidd’s for items that are related to their side of the building once they have made the construction and landscape repairs.  The Board further resolved to submit a letter to the bank itemizing the delinquent dues, late fees, interest, attorney’s fees and lien filing fees currently owed to the association as well as an outlined list of the necessary repairs to bring the unit into compliance with the Association guidelines.  Because the bank is out of state the Board will assume responsibility for having the necessary repairs made at the expense of the bank.  This will be done only if the bank signs the agreement assuming responsibility Further, the Association will contribute the remaining $1,500.00 of the construction deposit toward the expenditures.  The Board has agreed to waive the $100.00 per day fee for exceeding construction completion timeframe, if the bank agrees to the terms and completes the repairs in a timely manner. This letter will be reviewed by legal counsel before sending it to the bank.
iii. 100 Levi Court – a landscaping project has been approved.

iv. 137/139 Coulter Loop – the construction of this duplex is in progress.

v. 103 Badger Court – this project is complete and the construction deposit has been returned.

vi. 251 Bridger Drive – preliminary plans have been approved.  The front setback requirements were compliant but the committee approved a +/- 2 foot encroachment on the rear setback.
vii. 107 Golden Bear – the owner requested the association plant some evergreen trees to buffer the view of the back of the red townhome that was recently built adjacent to their lot.  The Board determined that this is Lot 2 common area and the owners need to direct their request to the Golden Eagle Townhomes Board.

viii. 217 & 233 Bridger Drive – both lawns have incurred some damage from the sprinkler systems.  Neither of the owners had placed reflective markers to identify landscaped areas.  JES Management will contact the snowplow contractor to discuss.

ix. 105 Golden Bear – a Board member pointed out that the owner of this unit has some sort of screen tied to the glass on the balcony and it appears that the owner is storing items on the balcony.  A letter will be sent to the owner notifying them that they are not allowed to use the balcony for storage and that the screen is not allowed to be hung on the balcony railing.

VI. Old Business
i. Lot 2 Marquee Easement – The townhome President, Lloyd Ross has signed the easement and the management office has filed it with the Clerk and Recorder.
VII. New Business

i. TD & H replat for townhome lot 23/24 rotation – Due to space constraints the Architectural Committee approved a slight rotation in the footprint at the time of initial construction plan approval.  TD & H is the engineering company that is providing the official documents necessary for the change to be reflected on the county plat maps.  The President or Vice-President of Eagle Bend North as well as the President of Golden Eagle Townhomes will be signing on this document once it has been provided to us.
VIII. Set next Board meeting – Thursday June 19, 2008 10:00 AM
IX. Executive Session

X. Adjournment – there being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 AM.
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